
Indian Spring Citizens Association
Membership Application and Renewal

Dues are $15 per household • Please Join or Renew Now • Dues cover 12 months from receipt
Send Check to ISCA • P.O. Box 3724 • Silver Spring, MD 20918-3724

Or drop off at 200 East Indian Spring Drive (c/o Phyllis Zusman, Membership Chair) or use Paypal at iscaonline.com

Name(s): __________________________________________________________________________ Phone: ( _____ ) _____ - ________    Date: ____ / ____ / ________ 
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National Night Out
by Tony Hausner

Independence Day Celebration
by Arlene Montemarano

Once again, citizens from Indian Spring will participate 
in National Night Out. The event will be held on 
Tuesday, August 2, at the Indian Spring Recreational
Center on Lawndale Drive. We do not know the exact
time for the event because the police will confirm the
time closer to August 2. We hope it is around 6:45 pm
again, but will let you know via the listserv as soon as 
we can.

This national campaign, which is now in its sixth year,
has four main goals:
1. Heighten crime- and drug-prevention awareness
2. Generate support for, and participation in, 
local anti-crime efforts
3. Strengthen neighborhood spirit and police-
community partnerships
4. Send a message to criminals letting them know 
that neighborhoods are organized and fighting back.
                                                       continued on page 5

Looks like another fine community Fourth of July 
celebration coming up, this time on Sunday, July 10 
at 12:30 pm.

Expect the usual freshly made popcorn, hand-squeezed
lemonade, the sale of which will provide proceeds going
to the troops (IAVA), watermelon, and tasty, messy freeze
pops.

The parade will feature decorated bikes, strollers, 
scooters, unicycles (who knows?), wagons, music, and lots
of marchers (we hope). The parade starts at the Recre-
ational Center parking lot and runs along 
Marshall Avenue, turning right on Flower Avenue, 
and another right on Lawndale Avenue. The party 
will be held on Lawndale on the block between 
Granville Drive and Fairway, starting upon the 
completion of the parade and wrapping up whenever. 
                                                       continued on page 3

ISCA Independence Day
parade + celebration, a
summertime tradition

Indian Spring NewsIndian Spring News
Independence Day Celebration, July 10 • National Night Out, August 2



As the beautiful flowers and shrubs have bloomed 
in our neighborhood this spring, so have new 
inspiration, ideas and new leadership for our 
community. 

We have a new coordinator for our Independence
Day parade and block party (thanks Stephanie 
Peterson!), and new fun activities are being planned.
In addition to the usual music and 
talent show, lemonade and popcorn, and other 
festive treats, we will have games in the street. 
A basketball hoop, four-square game area, hula 
hoops, jump ropes and other old-time kid favorites are sure to add excitement 
to an already awesome celebration. As a friend said to me this morning, 
“our neighborhood is like Mayberry right outside of D.C.” Our traditional 4th of 
July celebration (which is traditionally not on the 4th!) is one of the reasons why.

New development and the latest plans for downtown Silver Spring was the topic 
for our excellent May ISCA general meeting. Please read ISCA secretary Suresh
Srinivasan’s minutes for all the details.

High on the list of more great ideas is Phil Scott’s organization of an ISCA 
Business Networking Happy Hour. What a great way for neighbors to connect 
with each other and share contacts and resources! Along those same lines, 
a number of people have said they would rather hire professionals who live right 
here in Indian Spring—grant-writers, plumbers, photographers, website 
designers—we have so many talented neighbors. So, why not create a directory 
of Indian Spring businesses? We could charge a small fee to be listed to cover the
printing costs. If anyone would be interested in taking on this project, send me 
an email.

Lots of neighbors are also sharing wonderful ideas on the listserv for conserving 
resources. As the weather turns warmer, people are looking for ways to conserve
water—from stopping toilet leaks to using rain barrels, to conserving energy 
through investing in solar panels, and starting gardens. Cheers to all our 
neighbors who strive to be good stewards of the environment.

Yes, summer is here! Now slow down please. Seriously. And tell your kids who are
home from college or just got their licenses. School is out and children are home,
people are walking their dogs, getting some exercise, and enjoying catching up with
neighbors. When you drive by and someone shouts, “slow down!”, there’s a reason.
You may be going below the speed limit, but are you going slow enough that if a ball
rolled into the street, you could stop? Or if a toddler pulled away from her parent? 

continued on page 3

Save the Date!
July 10
Independence
Day Celebration
and Parade
August 2
National Night Out
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by Jill Ortman-Fouse, June 2011



Independence Day cont. from page 1
by Arlene Montemarano

Notes from ISCA Membership Chair
by Phyllis Zusman

There will be sprinkler fun (bring suits for that), and—
what has become a new very popular tradition—a talent
show brought to you by our intrepid band, Jimmy Bingo.
They sing, dance, and tell jokes; and they play any 
number of instruments. They are the ISCA children, 
and the pleasure of watching them perform for us will
bring joy and sometimes goose bumps.

Festive is the word, and festive it always is, with 
musicians playing, children performing, and everyone 
partaking.

There will be a call for volunteers. We really need them.
Volunteers are needed to set up, serve watermelon and
popsicles, and clean up. Set up starts around 9:00 am and
cleanup is immediately after. We also need help with the
face paints and tattoos. Please email Arlene at
mikarl@starpower.net, if you are able to help us in any of
these areas. There will also be a call for musicians of any
type and skill level who would like to play for the event.

Volunteers will be needed to get the exact names of each
child, who performs, what his or her performance consists
of, and also for someone to take pictures for the website
and for the listserv. As Three Drink Minimum will not be
able to attend this year, we will need someone who can
lead the parade for us. Any ideas to make this year’s
Fourth better or novel are most welcome. For the
“ISCA’S Got Talent” event, please email Jimmy at
mcjimmybingo@gmail.com to sign up in advance, 
although preregistration is not required. There is much to
celebrate. Just look at where we live! 

Call 240-305-0948, or email mikarl@starpower.net 
if you can help with this.    

After reading Jill’s President’s column, I felt that I had to
add something.  Jill mentioned many things, all of them
important.  As membership chair, I hope that those of 
you who are on our database will pay their dues and 
those of you who are on the listserv will join. Every one 
of the 800 homes in the ISCA area receives the 
newsletter, which is an expensive item.  There are 865
members on the listserv, not all of them in the ISCA area. 

The two big events of the year, the Fall Fest and the 
Taste of Indian Spring are great affairs, and I hope they
will continue to expand as more residents join.

In our database, we have almost 450 members. However,
only 212 singles or families are currently paid up. The dues
are only $15.00 a year, just a bit more than $1.30 or so a
month. If you have any questions, please feel free to con-
tact me by phone (301-587-9063), or e-mail 
(fzusman@erols.com). I hope many of you will decide 
to join and/or pay your dues—in the name of 
neighborliness!    
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It will probably cost you about two minutes to traverse
the neighborhood more cautiously—try to build that in
to your ETA. In conversations around the neighbor-
hood, people know who the neighbors are who drive too
fast. They see your car from driving by from their front
yards and the bus stops. I know we have a lot of cut
through traffic, but 
let’s all try to be responsible drivers so we reduce the
chances of a very unfortunate accident. 

Speaking of street safety, huge thanks to Dare Andrews
and Heidi Whitesell who are scheduling a meeting to 
follow up on traffic and pedestrian safety concerns with
County leadership. The County is preparing options 
and possible plans to alleviate safety issues, and Heidi 
and Dare will be keeping the community informed on 
developments.
One last note, as more people go away on vacation this
time of year, please keep an eye on your neighbors’
houses. Pick up newspapers, door hangers, packages, etc.
And if you see anything suspicious, don’t hesitate to call
the non-emergency police number 301-279-8000. (write
it down now!). Of course, if you think you 
see a crime in progress, call 911. And PLEASE LOCK
YOUR CAR DOORS. The comfortable nature of our
neighborhood can make us  feel that we don’t have to be
so careful. Three teens were recently apprehended,
thanks to a call to the police by a fast-acting neighbor,
after having apparently gotten into, and stolen items
from, many cars throughout the neighborhood.

Wishing everyone a safe and relaxing summer! See you
Sunday, July 10th, at the Independence Day Parade and
Block Party!    

Presidents Column
continued from page 2



Editor’s Note:  Joyce Stocker has indicated 
that she would be glad to facilitate the 
reporting of burned out street lights to
PEPCO.  Send an email to
comit89@aol.com 
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Editor’s Note:  Joyce Stocker has indicated 

VACATION IN 
NEARBY OCEAN CITY

THIS SUMMER!

BEAUTIFUL 3BR/2BA
SINGLE FAMILY HOME 
FOR RENT.

ALL THE COMFORTS 
OF HOME NEAR THE
BEACH, SHOPS,
RESTAURANTS, 
MOVIES, LIBRARY, 
AND BUS.

WEEKS OR MINI WEEKS
AVAILABLE $200/NIGHT
OR $1300/WEEK 
(PLUS TAX) 
HOLIDAYS $300/NIGHT
OR $1400/WEEK
(PLUS TAX)

MORE PICTURES 
AVAILABLE.

CALL: PEGGY KAY 
AT 301-585-6215 
OR EMAIL: 
peggykay1
@comcast.net
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Crime Report
from Joyce Stocker

Crimes reported to Montgomery County Police from
Indian Spring according to Crimereports.com. 
Between 4/27/11 – 5/26/11:

             4/30      TFV       300 block Granville 
             5/05      TOV      300 block of Leighton
             5/06      B&E      9800 block Hastings
             5/10      TFV       9300 block Wire
             5/10      A           300 block Univ Blvd
             5/24      TFV       200 block Normandy
             5/25      TFV       300 block Normandy

Code:  TFV--theft from vehicle, TOV--theft of vehicle,
B&E--breaking and entering, A--assult

Please report all crimes, no matter how minor, 
to the police and to the listserv.  

National Night Out, cont. from page 1
by Tony Hausner

Last year’s campaign involved citizens, law enforcement
officials, civic groups, businesses, and neighborhood 
organizations. More than 10,000 communities 
participated from among all 50 states. In all, more 
than 34 million people observed the night.

In our own community, police officers met with 
residents and reviewed facts about car thefts, thefts 
from cars, and home break-ins. Information on security
systems and guard dogs was shared. Despite the 
seriousness of the topics, the night ended on a sweet 
note. ISCA provided ice cream to all who attended.
Please come, meet your neighbors, provide a show of 
solidarity to your community, and let criminals know 
that we are united in our efforts to reduce crime in our
neighborhood.    

ANNOUNCEMENTS; (this section for announcements
about new neighbors, births, deaths, weddings, graduations,
etc. Send announcements to thausner@gmail.com)

We are saddened to report the death of Bob
Brigham of Brewster Ave. Bob was a great neighbor
to many of us. He lived in our neighborhood for 47
years. He worked for many years for the FDA. He
was President for several years of the Widowed
Persons Service of Montgomery County. He is
survived by his daughters, Linda, Lisa, and Laurie
and four grandchildren.

The ISCA meeting on May 16th, 2011 was moderately
well attended and featured guest speakers that discussed
new and ongoing developments in downtown Silver
Spring.

The meeting began with a vote on the ISCA board 
candidates and the current office holders were 
unanimously approved. The post of Vice President of the
Social Committee is still open and the board is looking 
for volunteers.

Then Heidi Whitesell, chair of the Franklin Avenue
Pedestrian and Traffic Safety Committee updated 
everyone on traffic calming issues on Franklin Avenue.
There have been several accidents recently and as we
know there are many speeders and other looking on this
busy route as well as cut-throughs that spill over into 
other neighborhood streets. The final report from the
study is not in, but engineers measured traffic flow and
speeds using rubber tubing on the pavement. The 
requirement for a getting a speed camera installed is that
85% of the traffic must exceed 39 mph. Preliminary 
indications are that this requirement was not met. It is 
not known over what length of time the tests were 
conducted. The tests indicate that the portion west of
Flower qualifies for speed bumps. Franklin also qualifies 
for sidewalks on both sides, and these are fairly easy to 
get. There are some line-of-sight issues that need to be 
addressed by home owners whose property fronts 
Franklin. These involve bushes or shrubs that need to be
trimmed back so drivers and pedestrians can be visible to
each other with enough time to stop if needed. Jill will 
assign someone to contact the property owners on this
matter; the county will also provide a letter if needed.
There was also some discussion on traffic calming 
measures such as pedestrian safe havens (bump-outs), 
traffic chokers, etc., and the issue of cut-throughs. Other 
topics discussed: weight restrictions on Franklin, moving
bus stop signage and fixing the bent or broken light poles
(by Seminole). These and other matters will be the topic
of discussion in an upcoming meeting of the traffic 
committee. so watch for Heidi’s announcement.
                                                       continued on page 6

Minutes from ISCA Meeting, 
May 16, 2011
recorded by Suresh Srinivasan
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Montgomery County Department of Parks Director and
ISCA resident Mary Bradford then updated us on the
noise from loudspeakers at Blair. Apparently other nearby
neighborhoods requested that the speakers be directed 
towards the beltway, which unfortunately carries the
sound to our neighborhood. The field can be used by 
anyone after school hours and there has been a change 
of command in the school system who are not as 
responsive to our concerns. Mary indicated that the sound
levels were below the threshold when tested, but will ask
for another random check. There may also be technical
solutions such as sound-dampening products.

With the adverse budget situation, the parks department is
closing down some community centers in neighborhoods,
especially those with underutilized, wooden buildings
which are already in bad shape. The community center in
our neighborhood is well-utilized and kept up (recently
painted) and of durable cinder-block construction, and is
not on the list to be eliminated.

The general feeling was that the situation with the 
problems with the field near the Y was improving. 
With the county budget cuts, there will be reductions in
the seasonal employees and consequently, no money for
portable toilets and less frequent trash pickups in the 
field area.
Arlene Montemarano reported on the plans underway for
the Independence day celebration, planned for the 10th 
of July. The neighborhood pickup band is looking for 
volunteers — a call for local talent will go out to the list.

Guest speakers, Reemberto Rodriguez of the Silver Spring
Regional Center, and Evan Glass, member of the Silver
Spring Citizen's Advisory Board then talked about the 
issues and goings- on in downtown Silver Spring. The
Montgomery 311 service to find Government services 
and report problems is catching on and proving to be 
very useful. The Citizen’s advisory board is tackling issues
such as development, pedestrian safety, parking in the

downtown Silver Spring area. They put on the Taste of
Fenton (see http://silverspringdowntown.com) in 
Fenton Village and it was a huge success with a lot of 
participation and interest, all at no cost to the taxpayer.
Reemberto addressed some of the specific questions put 
to him such as:

�What is being planned for City Place mall?
This is a gaping hole not addressed by the Silver Spring
development. The property has changed ownership and
the new owner is looking at development options. It is a
unique concept and has not been easy to get it to work, 
especially in a downturn. Other development planned 
and underway: CVS will replace the old Hollywood videos
next to the Whole Foods, at the intersection of Georgia
and East-West highway there is the new Babe’s sports bar,
surprisingly family friendly. At Flower and Piney Branch,
the Theater still has no bites for leases. The area is the
subject of conversations with the Purple line, growth, etc.
Making it work will be a challenge. Gil’s at Dale and Piney
Branch is good and needs our support.

What is behind the new Silver Spring town center?
A public/private partnership headed by the Peterson 
company is planning an apartment complex with parking.
There is a list of lists and blogs maintained by Reemberto
at http://silverspringspeaks.blogspot.com with more 
information.

�The new library at Wayne and Fenton – this is an 
exciting development with an innovative lower level 
that is a reflection of the broader community. There will
not be additional parking for library patrons beyond the
parking garage at Wayne.

Silver Spring Transit Center: the center is scheduled 
to be unveiled in January 2012. It will have space for the
Greyhound and Bolt bus lines. The original plans called
for residential and office space, but these are on hold until
the economy improves.

The Fillmore music center on Colesville and Georgia is 
to open in September. There will be discounts for 
community use of the space. 

Minutes from ISCA Meeting, 
May 16, 2011
recorded by Suresh Srinivasan

WEB SITE: iscaonline.com (includes services recommendations and photo albums). 
We are also on Facebook under Indian Spring Citizens Association.

EMAIL GROUP (LISTSERV): to subscribe: iscaonline-subscribe@yahoogroups.com
to send messages: iscaonline@yahoogroups.com              



Editor’s note: As noted previously, we will be including interviews
with noted members of our community. We would welcome 
suggestions for further persons to be interviewed, please send to
thausner@gmail.com, 301-587-6943 and we would love to have
students to serve as reporters for student service credits.  

Indian Spring resident Calvin Kane has shown it’s 
possible to excel simultaneously in the classroom and
on the playing field as a busy high schooler.

Northwood High School recognized his special talents
by honoring him with the 2011 Model Gladiator
Award, which honors the school’s top male and female
student-athlete.

The Model Gladiator Award, now in its fourth year,
recognizes Northwood seniors who exemplify the term
“student-athlete.” To qualify, the student must have
played at least one sport for four years, performed at a
high level academically, demonstrated leadership 
qualities, and committed to service activities.

Kane, a member of the Class 2011, was a three-year
starter at offensive tackle in football and captain of the
varsity gridders last fall. He also has been captain of
Northwood’s track and field teams, competing primarily
in the shot put and discus, the past two years. 

He doesn’t hold any school records in his field events,
but he has reached his personal goal of throwing 40 feet
in the shot put–something he’s been trying to do for the
past two years, as it qualified him for post-season com-
petition this spring. 

“Calvin is the consummate team leader,” says 
Northwood track coach Mark Brown. “He begins 
practice on time, he organizes the athletes for the

coaches, he directs them on and off of the field, and he
helps his teammates if and whenever they need it….
Simply put, Calvin’s talents can be replaced, Calvin
cannot.”

Northwood’s football coach, Dennis Harris, echoed that
sentiment, saying, “He led by example, never missing
practice and always was positive…willing to go above
and beyond for his team.  He always helped with study
hall and was an overall great person to be around for his
high school years.”

Calvin has attained a weighted GPA of 4.37 and accu-
mulated 105 Student Service Learning hours. An aca-
demic tutor at Northwood, Kane has been admitted to
the honors program at University of Maryland for fall
2011. He is the son of Vicki and Steven Kane.

In addition to school, Calvin works for the Mont-
gomery County Department of Recreation as a member
of the event staff that sets up and operates various spe-
cial activities in the community. He also works as a ref-
eree for the county’s elementary youth basketball
program.

Calvin and the two other Model Gladiator Award win-
ners were publicly feted at Northwood’s Senior Athletes
Banquet on May 25 at the Silver Spring Civic Center.
They received financial gifts from the Northwood Ath-
letic Boosters toward their post-secondary studies and
engraved plaques. A perpetual plaque bearing their
names will reside in the school’s athletic awards show-
case.    

Neighborhood Whiz Kid Named a
Model at Northwood High School

by Jay P. Goldman
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The Rhonda Mortensen Team
Lic. MD, DC &  VA, Long & Foster, Inc. 

RhondaMortensen1@gmail.com
301.326.6401 Cell

www.Helpmerhondarealestate.com

The
RHONDA MORTENSEN
TEAM

Check out our hot local listings!
9900 Moss Ave, 3 BR/2 BA, $400k

10150 Brookmoor Dr, 3 BR/2 BA, $539k

9314 Caroline Ave, 4 BR/2 FB, $429k

10009 Brookmoor Dr, 5 BR/3 FB, $549k

1907 August Dr, 3 BR/1 FB, $399k

3001 Veazey Ter #313, DC, 1 BR/1 FB, $290k

9039 Sligo Creek Pky #614, 2 BR/1 FB, $225k   

10019 Brookmoor Dr, 2 BR/2 FB, $399k

42670 Kearney Ter, VA, 4 BR/2 FB/1 HB,  $315k   

9842 Hollow Glen, 1 BR/1 BA, $2100 Rent 

11413 Encore Dr, 3 BR/3 FB/1 HB, $349k - Sale Pending!

301.326.6401 Cell 
RhondaMortensen1@gmail.com
www.HelpMeRhondaRealEstate.com

We SOLD 60 Homes in just 52 weeks
When you’re ready to buy or sell, we’ll do it for you!

Want to know what’s on the market? 
Go to www.HelpMeRhondaRealEstate.com   

Rhonda Mortensen
Lic. MD, DC & VA

301.326.6401 Cell
301.907.7600 O�ce 

RhondaMortensen1@gmail.com 
www.HelpMeRhondaRealEstate.com

Long & Foster, Inc.
Bethesda Gateway O�ce

4650 East West Hwy, Bethesda, MD 20814

Top 1% Nationally
Over $225 Million Sold

“Because of the trust that we have in Rhonda, she is now 
representing us in our real estate investments. In three words, 

We love Rhonda." ~  Michael & Janice, Rockville

Summer’s just about here! 



Are you a service provider who works full time out
of your home in the Indian Spring neighborhood?

The ISCA newsletter staff would like to know
about you so we can continue our series of profiles

titled “ISCA Entrepreneurs at Home.”
Contact Jay P. Goldman at jgoldman@aasa.org.
Already profiled during the past year: Monica

Bridgewater, Iantha Carley, Deborah Levy, Ann
Horton and Kendra LaDuca.
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The Blair girls’ gymnastics team won first place in the
Maryland state competition in Anne Arundel County
on May 11. This was the first time Blair gymnastics 
has won the division and state title in the 10 years 
since the program was created.

After placing second at counties to Walter Johnson
(WJ), the Lady Blazers moved on to compete for the 
Bi-County title against the top two teams from the two
counties that have gymnastics programs, Montgomery
County and Anne Arundel County. Blair took first
place with a score of 167.925, WJ scored second with
160.775, Severna Park placed third with 156.15 and 
Old Mill placed fourth with 154.3. Other competitors
came from both counties’ all-star teams, teams 
consisting of select gymnasts from the county 
competition to participate in individual events at the
state competition. 

A notable Blazer performance came from senior Sophie
Seidell who placed second on beam with 9.3, second 
on floor with 9.3, fourth on vault with 8.9, fourth on
bars with 8.9, and third all around with 36.4. 
Sophomore Kayla McCaw also tied for sixth place 
in beam with a 9.0. These strong individual 
performances along with solid scores from all of the
Blazers contributed to their overall winning score. 
“We won because we have a solid team which meant
that everyone was getting between seven and nine on
every event,” senior co-captain Claire Hoffman said. 

Hoffman and coach Hillary Wynn attribute the Blazers’
success over WJ, who placed first over Blair in counties,
to the absence of WJ’s strongest competitors. WJ’s team
has two level 10 gymnasts that participated during 
counties, but the girls were competing in nationals 
during the state competition, which hurt WJ’s overall
score. A level 10 gymnast is extremely skilled, almost 
at elite status. Even with WJ’s top two gymnasts absent,
Wynn was unsure about the outcome of the meet.
“Competition was close – the scores vary between a 
couple of tenths and that is the difference between 
winning and losing,” she said. “We knew it would be
close with WJ at the end, so the pressure was on to stick
all events by all competitors.”

Wynn thought the
Blazers performed 
especially well in 
their floor routines
where the gymnasts
incorporated more 
advanced tumbling
techniques and skills.
“They all did a great 
job and I am very 
proud of how they 
handled the pressure, 
their nerves and 
focused,” Wynn said. 
“I couldn’t have asked 
for them to be any better.”

The line up and routines were the same as those 
performed during the county competition. Hoffman
praised the girls for making quick last minute 
adjustments to the equipment. “We had to overcome
some challenges with the equipment,” she said. “A lot 
of it was old or couldn’t expand to the size we are used
to, but we did well considering.”

Wynn attributed the win to the girls’ determination 
and strong attitudes. “Contributing factors are their
competitive nature, their wanting to better themselves
and each other, and their great attitude and work 
efforts,” Wynn said. Wynn also noted that the 
gymnasts had supportive coaches and said the girls 
never accepted less than their best effort.

http://silverchips.mbhs.edu/story/10940
Reprinted with permission of Silver Chip Editors.

Silver Chips Online: Blazer gymnastics wins state competition
Girls’ team places first at states

by Allison Daitch, Online Managing Editor

The Lady Blazers pose with 
their first place award at the 
state competition 
in Anne Arundel County.
Courtesy of Sophie Seidell
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In past years, folks have gathered for this event in the cold
drizzle, finishing off a long winter, waiting patiently in the
long line for a hot meal and warm conversation with
friends and neighbors in the Highland View Elementary
School All-Purpose room. The picture this year, however,
was quite different. We had a balmy brush of spring, and
that breath of fresh air made it much easier for organizers
to facilitate the event. Long lines moved so quickly that
within one hour of the event start time, everyone had
gone through the restaurant buffet at least once.  

This year, we were graced again with the dulcet tones of
Jimmy Bingo, who helped us with everything from happy
anniversary wishes for Dave and Arlene (our crack 
restaurant solicitation team) to featuring a description of
each restaurant and its sumptuous fare. Our local elected
officials accepted the invitation to join us and were kind
enough to answer many questions from our community
(thanks Tom Hucker and Heather Mizeur!).

First prize for the greatest contribution is a tie between 
our generous restaurant sponsors, who provided more 
than enough samples to share, and our dedicated team 
of volunteers who helped set up the event, serve food, 
and cleaned and replaced all tables and chairs for the 
food line. All those hands made it possible to for us to 
get home in time to put the kids to bed before it got too
late (it was a school night, after all!).  

As you think about why you moved to this neighborhood,
or wonder if a sense of community has been lost in the
urban shuffle, remember, it’s folks like the ones listed
below who make ours a great place to live. Take the 
time to give them a pat on the back and thanks in person. 
Remember to visit our local restaurants and proprietor-
ships, and support our community at large by making your
recommendations on our listserv and Service Recommen-
dation List.

We are hoping to repeat this experience again next year,
with a new organizer in charge, as this is my final Taste
party.  It’s time to give someone else a turn at making this
event even more successful, with fresh ideas. If you are 
interested, you can contact me via email 
(tasaking@verizon.net), and I’ll provide my detailed 
event information files to you.  

Thanks again for volunteering, neighbors!  

Holly Rothrock for her rodeo skills at roping in volunteers
and putting them to work.
Tony Hausner for his gymnastic approach to restaurant 
recruitment.
Dave Scheiber and Arlene Montemaranao for their 
cat-herding skills in recruiting the most restaurants 3
YEARS IN A ROW!
Jimmy Bingo, or as I like to call him, Mr. Bingo for his 
musical and MC management talents
Mary and Pete Zaudtke for offering up crates and their
basement as our own Public Storage for all ISCA event
supplies
Fred and Phyllis Zusman for managing membership and
dues, right after their busy travel schedule
Bob and Elaine “We’ll-Always-Show-Up-And-Do-What-
ever-You-Tell-Us” Tiller 
Randy Shay
Beth
Kirsty Walmo and Jerry “I’ll-Volunteer-But-Don’t-Tell-
My-Wife” Hovis
Chris Clark
Jennifer Chambers and Joe Kowal
Melinda Paul
Arlene Gottlieb
Chaz (I-Always-Want-To-Add-Palminteri)
Liz McGuinness
Kay 
Monica “I-Can’t-Help-Out Because-I’m-Traveling-The-
Next-Day” Bridgewater ;-)
Mary and Brian Quarm
Elizabeth Magin

Most of all, thanks for all your wonderful food, restaurants!
Addis Ababa—www.addisababarestaurant.com
Asian Bistro—www.asianbistross.com
Chick-Fil-A—www.chickfila.com
El Golfo—www.elgolforestaurant.com
Flippin’ Pizza—www.flippinpizza.com
Kao—www.kaothairestaurant.com 
Gils—www.gilsrestaurant.com  
Lebanese Taverna Café—www.lebanesetavernacom 
Nando Peri Peri—www.nandosperiperi.com 
Planet Bollywood Restaurant and Bar—www.planetbolly-
woodusa.com
Velatis’ Famous Caramels—http://www.velatis.com
Vicino’s Ristorante Italiano

Taste of Indian Spring: A Taste of the Best of Our Neighborhood
By Allegra Tasaki
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This year’s wonderful 
Taste of Indian Spring restaurants
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This year’s wonderful 
Taste of Indian Spring restaurants

Please show appreciation 
to participating restaurants 

with your patronage. 

Thank you to 
all particpating
restaurants for

your part in this
wonderful event! 
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Photos from the
Taste! 

Clockwise from top: 
Arlene Montesmarano 
+ Jill Ortman-Fouse; 
Delegates Mizeur +
Hucker; Allegra Tasaki;
Phyllis + Fred Zusman 
at membership table; 
the well served masses;
service from 
particpating restaurant



-587-1144
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#1 Silver Spring Agent - over $40m sold in 2010 
20901’s Top Agent since 2009! 

Top 10 Long and Foster’s 14,000  Agents 
www.tamara4homes.com 

301-580-5002 cell    202-966-1400 office 

  

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
  

  

  
This is not  meant to solicit property if it is listed with another broker. Information deemed reliable but not guaranteed. 

TAMARA KUCIK’S 2010 TEAM STATS 
SELL WITH US! 
 On average, our homes sold for 98.6% of list price & were on the market for 24 days. Our 
 sellers sold their homes for 2.5% higher than the rest. 
BUY WITH US! 
 Our buyers paid 5% less for their new homes. On average that’s 1% less than the rest! 

Experience, experience, experience! 

9010 Bradford Road 
$389,900 

111 Williamsburg Dr 
$469,900 

321 Penwood Rd 
$474,900 

9115 Bradford Rd 
$550,000 

 9200 Sudbury Rd 
$550,000 

 

11209 Prelude Drive 
$525,000 

210 Baden Street 
$500,000 

1105 Meurilee Lane 
$375,000 

Location counts.  But a healthy sale requires a Realtor with 
volumes of current, local, expertise.  New lending guidelines, 
new appraisal regulations, new contracts — so much to mas-

ter!   You trust your health to the best doctors, entrust the 
health of your wallet to the Tamara Kucik Team!   
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SATURDAY, JUNE 11th
FreshFarm Market, 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
Fenton Street Market, 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.
English Conversation Class, 10:00 a.m. – Noon
Brazillian Dance Festival, 3:00 – 6:00 p.m.
SoMoCo Orchestra Concert, 8:00 p.m.

SUNDAY, JUNE 12th
All the Right Moves Chess, Noon – 2:00 p.m.
SoMoCo Orchestra Concert, 3:00 p.m.
Drum Circle, evenings

MONDAY, JUNE 13th
Can We Talk? Conversation on the Plaza, evenings

TUESDAY, JUNE 14th
Managing Mom’s Money, Noon
Exercise on the Plaza, evenings

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 15th
Little Tots, 10:30 a.m. + 6:30 p.m.
SSCAB Commercial & Economic Development 
Committee meeting, 7:30 p.m.
Game Night, evenings

THURSDAY, JUNE 16th
Silver Spring Urban District Advisory 
Committee meeting, 3:30 pm

SATURDAY, JUNE 18th
FreshFarm Market, 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
Fenton Street Market, 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.
English Conversation Class, 10:00 a.m. – Noon
Silver Spring Blues Festival

SUNDAY, JUNE 19th
Sunfest * Washington Revels, TBD
Drum Circle, evenings

MONDAY, JUNE 20th
Can We Talk? Conversation on the Plaza, evenings

TUESDAY, JUNE 21st
Exercise on the Plaza, evenings

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 22nd
Little Tots, 10:30 a.m. + 6:30 p.m.
SSCAB Transportation & Pedestrian Safety 
Committee meeting
Game Night, evenings

THURSDAY, JUNE 23rd
Music & More, evenings

FRIDAY, JUNE 24th
Friday Live! Series, 7:00 – 9:00 p.m.

SATURDAY, JUNE 25th
FreshFarm Market, 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
Fenton Street Market, 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.
English Conversation Class, 10:00 a.m. – Noon
Ethiopian Festival, 2:00 – 9:00 p.m.

SUNDAY, JUNE 26th
CASRAM I, TBD
Drum Circle, evenings

MONDAY, JUNE 27th
Can We Talk? Conversation on the Plaza, evenings
SSCAB Neighborhoods Committee meeting

TUESDAY, JUNE 28th
Exercise on the Plaza, evenings

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 29th
Little Tots, 10:30 a.m. + 6:30 p.m.
Game Night, evenings

THURSDAY, JUNE 30th
Music & More, evenings

FRIDAY, JULY 1st
Friday Live! Series, 7:00 – 9:00 p.m.

SATURDAY, JULY 2nd
FreshFarm Market, 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
Fenton Street Market, 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m
Fourth of July with Lucky Dub, 7:00 – 9:00 p.m.

MONDAY, JULY 4th
Can We Talk? Conversation on the Plaza, evenings

TUESDAY, JULY 5th
Camp Shakespeare (ages 9-14)
Exercise on the Plaza, evenings
Silver Spring Arts & Entertainment Committee

WEDNESDAY, JULY 6th
Little Tots, 10:30 a.m. + 6:30 p.m.
Game Night, evenings

Downtown Silver Spring
Calendar of Events – June/July 2011
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THURSDAY, JULY 7th
Music & More, evenings
Silver Spring Swings Summer Concert Series: 
Patrick Alban & Noche Latina, 7:00 – 9:00 p.m.

FRIDAY, JULY 8th
Friday Live! Series, 7:00 – 9:00 p.m.

SATURDAY, JULY 9th
FreshFarm Market, 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
Fenton Street Market, 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.
International Night Market, TBD

SUNDAY, JULY 10th
Disabilities Awareness Experience 2011, 
2:00 – 6:00 p.m.
Drum Circle, evenings

MONDAY, JULY 11th
Can We Talk? Conversation on the Plaza, evenings

TUESDAY, JUNE 12th
Exercise on the Plaza, evenings

WEDNESDAY, JULY 13th
Little Tots, 10:30 a.m. + 6:30 p.m.
Game Night, evenings

THURSDAY, JULY 14th
Music & More, evenings
Silver Spring Swings Summer Concert Series: 
Elliot Levine, 7:00 – 9:00 p.m.

FRIDAY, JULY 15th
Friday Live! Series, 7:00 – 9:00 p.m.

SATURDAY, JULY 16th
FreshFarm Market, 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
Fenton Street Market, 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.
International Night Market, TBD

SUNDAY, JULY 17th
Afro Diaspora Music Festival, 11:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m.
Drum Circle, evenings

MONDAY, JULY 18th
Can We Talk? Conversation on the Plaza, evenings

TUESDAY, JULY 19th
Exercise on the Plaza, evenings

WEDNESDAY, JULY 20th
Little Tots, 10:30 a.m. + 6:30 p.m.
SSCAB Commercial & Economic Development 
Committee meeting, 7:30 p.m.
Game Night, evenings

THURSDAY, JULY 21st
Silver Spring Urban District Advisory 
Committee, 3:30 p.m.
Music & More, evenings
Silver Spring Swings Summer Concert Series: 
Second Wind, 7:00 – 9:00 p.m.

FRIDAY, JULY 22nd
Friday Live! Series, 7:00 – 9:00 p.m.

SATURDAY, JULY 23rd
FreshFarm Market, 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
Fenton Street Market, 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.
International Night Market, TBD

SUNDAY, JULY 24th
Drum Circle, evenings

MONDAY, JULY 25th
Can We Talk? Conversation on the Plaza, evenings
SSCAB Neighborhoods Committee meeting

TUESDAY, JULY 26th
Exercise on the Plaza, evenings

WEDNESDAY, JULY 27th
SSCAB Transportation & Pedestrian Safety 
Committee meeting
Game Night, evenings

THURSDAY, JULY 28th
Music & More, evenings
Silver Spring Swings Summer Concert Series: 
the David Bach Consort, 7:00 – 9:00 p.m.

SUNDAY, JULY 31st
Drum Circle, evenings

THURSDAY, AUGUST 4th
Music & More, evenings

SATURDAY, AUGUST 6th
FreshFarm Market, 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
Fenton Street Market, 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.
International Night Market, TBD

Downtown Silver Spring
Calendar of Events – June/July 2011
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SUNDAY, AUGUST 7th
Ivorian Community Festival, Noon – 7:00 p.m.
Drum Circle, evenings

MONDAY, AUGUST 8th
Can We Talk? Conversation on the Plaza, evenings

TUESDAY, AUGUST 9th
Exercise on the Plaza, evenings

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 10th
Little Tots, 10:30 a.m. + 6:30 p.m.
Game Night, evenings

THURSDAY, AUGUST 11th
Music & More, evenings

FRIDAY, AUGUST 12th
Friday Live! Series, 7:00 – 9:00 p.m.

SATURDAY, AUGUST 13th
FreshFarm Market, 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
Fenton Street Market, 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.

SUNDAY, AUGUST 14th
All the Right Moves Chess, Noon – 2:00 p.m.
Drum Circle, evenings

MONDAY, AUGUST 15th
Can We Talk? Conversation on the Plaza, evenings

TUESDAY, AUGUST 16th
Exercise on the Plaza, evenings

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 17th
SSCAB Commercial & Economic Development 
Committee meeting, 7:30 p.m.
Game Night, evenings

THURSDAY, AUGUST 18th
Silver Spring Urban District Advisory 
Committee meeting
Music & More, evenings

SATURDAY, AUGUST 20th
FreshFarm Market, 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
Fenton Street Market, 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.
Street Glam Trois, TBD

SUNDAY, AUGUST 21st
Drum Circle, evenings

MONDAY, AUGUST 22nd
Can We Talk? Conversation on the Plaza, evenings
SSCAB Neighborhoods Committee meeting

TUESDAY, AUGUST 23rd
Exercise on the Plaza, evenings

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 24th
SSCAB Transportation & Pedestrian Safety 
Committee meeting
Game Night, evenings

THURSDAY, AUGUST 25th
Music & More, evenings

SATURDAY, AUGUST 27th
FreshFarm Market, 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
Fenton Street Market, 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.

SUNDAY, AUGUST 28th
Drum Circle, evenings

MONDAY, AUGUST 29th
Can We Talk? Conversation on the Plaza, evenings

TUESDAY, AUGUST 30th
Exercise on the Plaza, evenings

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 31st
Game Night, evenings

www.downtownsilverspring.com

http://silverspringdowntown.com

Downtown Silver Spring
Calendar of Events – June/July 2011
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